[image: image1.png]


[image: image2.jpg]



[image: image2.jpg]


Welcome Back


We hope you have all had a wonderful half term holiday and have enjoyed the fantastic weather that we were treated to. 


Great news – we have come second this year in the Preston Small Schools Sports Championships. Well done to all our children who have taken part over the year.  


After-school clubs


After-school clubs will begin today and will run for 6 weeks


Monday – chess club


Tuesday – gardening club


Wednesday – Zumba


Thursday – striking and fielding 


Please can you ensure that your child has the appropriate clothing for each club.  


Bush craft 


All our children will be taking part in a bush craft course for 6 mornings or afternoons over a course of 6 weeks. The course will be run by Militarycation, a group of ex-army veterans. The course includes survival skills, cooking outside and building shelters. The children will be bringing home a permission slip for you to sign. If you do not want your child to take part, then they will remain in school as usual. We are still waiting for permission slips to arrive in school. As soon as we receive them, we will send them home to be signed. 


All the children taking part in bush craft may come to school every Wednesday for the next six weeks in outdoor clothes.  


Road Safety


Years 2,3 and 4 will be having a road safety talk with the Fire Brigade on June 7th in school. We have invited Brabin’s children to join us also.














Wheelie Day


The children on the school council have asked if we can have a wheelie day this Friday, 8th June. The children may bring in bikes and scooters. Please ensure they have helmets. No electrical devices though please. Non-uniform. 


Life Bus


The Life Bus will be returning to St. Mary’s on Thursday 14th June .These memorable life skills sessions are delivered in a mobile classroom driven into school grounds. Coram Life Education takes a three-strand approach addressing children’s knowledge, skills and attitudes, and the programmes are aligned with the National Curriculum (Citizenship, PSHE Education), covering all Key Stages. The children may bring in a £1 to buy key rings and bracelets if they would like on the day.  


Swimming Lessons


Years 1 and 2 will have two more swimming lessons starting this Friday and then from the 22nd June, the reception children will go for four weeks. 


School Mini-bus


As some of you are aware, we are working towards getting funds for our own school mini-bus. To have our own bus would be such a massive help and would mean that we don’t have to hire buses from elsewhere. We are also planning a possible pick up and drop off service for children who live out of the village for before and after school. At the present time, we have a bid in place with the national lottery and we are also asking other organisations for donations. A parent, who wishes to remain anonymous has also pledged £500 a year to help with the upkeep of the bus which is extremely generous. Any help/advice that you can give us, would be greatly appreciated. We also have put a bid on the ‘Calor Rural Community Fund’ for £5000. If you can register on there, then you can vote for our project. The more votes we get, the more likely we may get the money. If you can ask family and friends to vote too, that would be great.  


    








